
 

  

 

 

 

 

 
Republic of the Philippines 

City of Bago 
OFFICE OF THE SANGGUNIANG PANLUNGSOD 

 
EXCERPTS FROM THE MINUTES OF THE 1560

th
 REGULAR SESSION OF THE SANGGUNIANG 

PANLUNGSOD OF THE CITY OF BAGO HELD ON APRIL 20, 2011 AT THE SP SESSION HALL, 
BAGO CITY. 

 

PRESENT: 
HON. NICHOLAS M. YULO   City Vice Mayor-Presiding Officer 
HON. MA. JOSEFA Y. MATTI   SP Member 
HON. CARLOS E. MONDIA   SP Member 

 HON. BERNADETTE M. SOMCIO  SP Member 
HON. DONALD A. ALVAREZ   SP Member 

 HON. ALLAN C. GALUNAN   SP Member 
 HON. RUBEN T. TORRES   SP Member 
 HON. ROSARIO F. GAUDITE   SP Member 

HON. EAMON GABRIEL V. MATTI  SP Member 
 HON. LORETO N. CAUNTOY   SP Member 
 HON. FEDERICO A. MATTI   SP Member 
 HON. NOEL T. VALENZUELA   SP Member-ABC President 
 

ABSENT:   
HON. JAMES ANTON Y. ALINCASTRE  SP Member-SK Federation President 

 
 
        

RESOLUTION NO. 11-184 
 

RESOLUTION EXPRESSING SINCERE GRATITUDE TO MR. RICK ZANDER, PRESIDENT OF THE 
INDIGENOUS DEVELOPMENT COORDINATORS FOUNDATION OF CALIFORNIA, U.S.A. FOR THEIR 
DONATION OF VARIOUS MEDICAL SUPPLIES AT BAGO CITY HOSPITAL. 
 
 WHEREAS, Bago City Hospital, this City, is a recipient of various medical supplies donated by 
Mr. Rick Zander, President of the Indigenous Development Coordinators Foundation of California, U.S.A ; 
 

WHEREAS, in sincere gratitude for the benevolent sharing and for the compassionate concern 
for the people and the City of Bago in general, a Resolution of sincere gratitude to Mr. Rick Zander, 
President of the Indigenous Development Coordinators Foundation of California, U.S.A., has been 
passed by this Sanggunian Panlungsod. 
 
 NOW, THEREFORE, upon motion of SP Member Bernadette M. Somcio, unanimously seconded 
by SP Members present, the Sangguniang Panlungsod                                                                                           
 
 RESOLVES, as it is hereby resolved, to express sincere gratitude to Mr. Rick Zander, President 
of the Indigenous Development Coordinators Foundation of California, U.S.A., for their donation of 
various medical supplies at Bago City Hospital. 
 

  ATTESTED: 
 

              NICHOLAS M. YULO  
                                   City Vice Mayor-Presiding Officer 
 

CERTIFIED CORRECT: 
 
 

   ATTY. BRIAN N. MARTIR 
                City Secretary (CGDH-I)  
 


